Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 12, 2015 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, May 12, 2015 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman
Stuart Halper, Member

Richard Pastore, Member
Steven Vescio, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member
Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk



Dan Pozin, Village Attorney

Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Absent:

Shelley Lotter, Member
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-6-2010 - URSTADT BIDDLE PROPERTIES–SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  The Planning Board reviewed an application to amend a site plan to make changes to a façade.  The property is located at 1880 Pleasantville Road.  
The matter was adjourned to the next meeting.  

PB-8-2013- BRIARCLIFF VENTURES – SUBDIVISION APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application for an approval of a 4 lot subdivision for a 6.22 acre property located at 51 Central Drive. 
Mr. John Turnquist, representing the Applicant, reviewed the revised site plan and stated the application was zoning compliant and he was seeking approval to move forward with the three lot count.  

Village Planning Consultant gave a brief history of the application and reviewed her memorandum.  She stated the next step was for the Applicant to return with a full set of plans showing the requested revisions.  

The Board instructed the Applicant to move forward with their plans showing three lots.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:  
· The Village is moving along with infrastructure project at The Club property.  Water and sewer mains and a Comfort station will be installed.  
· Two houses are under construction at the Chappaqua Road subdivision.  
MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Vescio, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 2015 as amended.    

PB-1-2015 – JOE PANDOLFO (CHATTERBOX 54) –SIGN PERMIT APPROVAL:  The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Sign Permit.  The property is located at 1201-1203 Pleasantville Road.
Mr. Joseph Pandolfo, Co-Owner, stated they were seeking to replace the existing awning and façade signage with one gooseneck light above.  
The Board had general discussion regarding the dimensions of the awning and requested it be consistent with their neighbor March.  The Board requested the sign be amended to carved wood with a white background with burgundy lettering and no lighting and for the plans to be presented at the next meeting.  

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Pastore, the Board voted unanimously to approve the awning in burgundy with the condition that it match the neighboring store March’s awning dimensions subject to review by the Building Department.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Pastore, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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